
9.45am
Welcome

Hymn 156 NAH

Prayer

Mission News

Special Music

Lesson Study

Mission Offering

Hymn 159 NAH

Benediction

Christian Guenin

'Heir of the Kingdom'

Eustace Cornwall

'By Fireflight - Namibia'

'Lord you have my heart'
Charlotte Rasleigh

'Promise to the Persecuted'
2 Thessalonians 1:1-12

Christian Guenin

'Lift up the Trumpet'

Matt Marshall

MESSY CHURCH.  We are fully booked today, so for those 
families who have booked, please ensure that you arrive for 
registration at 3.45pm. The theme today is 'The Parable of 
the Talents'. The Hub will be completing the Pathfinder 
Nutrition badge with some fun activities planned! 

PRAYER CORNER.  Because of the tragic factory fire in 
Karachi, Pakistan, please pray for the bereaved & injured.

THE SINGING GROUP will be singing at Fairway, South Oxhey, 
WD19 4LX at 6pm.

FAMILY MINISTRIES PRAYER BASKET this week will be passed to 
Brian & Cecilia Davison. For the next two weeks let us pray for 
them and  especially for Cecilia's speedy recovery.

THE NEXT HEALTH MEETING will take place on Thursday 27 
September at 8pm, preceded by a light supper at 7pm.  The 
speaker will be Kirra Moser on ‘The Maze of Food Labelling'. 
Please bring your glasses or magnifying glass, a pen, some 
packaging of the foods you normally eat, and friends!! This will 
be a workshop (which will require your active participation!) 
and focus on eating for a healthy heart. 

THE NEXT TUESDAY TALKS/FAITH ACCORDING TO JESUS series 
will have a reunion on Tuesday 9 October at 8pm. Paul Clee 
will be speaking about ‘Learning from the Rich Man, Poor 
Man?’. A light supper will be served at 7pm. All are welcome 
to this meeting – it will be good to see you there.

SOUP RUN next week, 21 September, will be led by Rosemary 
Duffus. Please contact Pat Walton pat@groats.co.uk

THERE WILL BE NO PATHFINDER CLUB ON 16 SEPTEMBER.  Next 
meeting will be on 22 September at 4pm.  Dress uniforms pls. 

PARENTS IN PRAYER will meet on 22 September 3.30-4.30pm in 
the Maple Room. Join us to pray for our children.
g
SENIOR CLUB will meet again on Monday 17 September from 
2-4pm. This week Greta & Bruce Anscombe will be giving a 
travelogue entitled 'Lighthouses & Colours of Maine'. From 
past experience these programmes are always very 
interesting and we invite you to come along and give your 
support. All eligible members are warmly welcome.

HARVEST THANKSGIVING.  If you have an elderly neighbour or 
friend who would appreciate a gift from our harvest, pls hand 
in their name&address to the Deaconesses’ vestry by 29 Sep.

THE FLOWERS TODAY  are in loving memory of Vi Hammond. 
September 11th was our Wedding Anniversary. From Edward 
and daughters Valerie, Jane and Ruth.

MACMILLAN AFTERNOON TEA, this Friday 21 September, 3–
4.30pm in the Stanborough Centre. Come along and bring 
your friends for afternoon tea and a browse at the stall. All 
funds will be given to the MacMillan Nurses Fund. 

OUR CHURCH SERVICES ARE RECORDED and streamed live on 
the internet. If you prefer not to be filmed please ask one of 
the deacons to assist you to appropriate seating.

CREATIVE CRAFT CLASSES. Do you knit or crochet? Would 
you like to learn? Come along to Creative Craft which is 
starting on Wednesday 12 September, 1.30- 3.30pm in the 
Larch Room. We plan to branch out into other types of 
crafts later on, & we can also make things for charity. 
Please contact Pat Walton or Joanne Gentle on 
0772 234 2948 for further information. 

WELFARE DEPARTMENT is in urgent need of single bed 
sheets and single duvet covers.

THE AUTUMN EDITION OF THE STANBOROUGH NEWS IS 
HERE. We need your help to distribute 7,000 leaflets out in 
the community. Please come to the North porch and 
collect a bundle of leaflets to hand out.

FAMILY MINISTRIES DEPARTMENT.  Save these dates in your 
diary: Enrichment Weekend for Couples, 12-14 October, 
with Pr Leslie & Irma Ackie, and, 26-28 October - Support 
Network for Adventist Parents (SNAP) with Pr W.Erasmus, 
M.Beamish & Pr Jacques Venter. For more details please 
contact Karin or Romulo on grecoromulo@yahoo.co.uk.
gf
BOWLING EVENING.  Are you aged 13 to 20? The Youth 
Committee is organising a Bowling social next weekend 
at Woodside Leisure Park. For further details (time & cost) 
contact Etienne (07860 152 138 or eguenin@gmail.com).

CAYTHORPE COURT, MANSFIELD, 26-28 October.  Those 
aged 13-20, come join us for our half term weekend 
away.  An opportunity to get to know each other better, 
and also learn more about our God. A weekend filled 
with activities & fellowship. For more info and to secure 
your place (only 18 available), contact Etienne or Karin.

STANBOROUGH SCHOOL COMMUNITY SERVICE DAY 28 
September. If you know of anyone’s garden, either your 
own or a neighbours that needs some care & attention, 
contact Kish Poddar (01923 673987/kpoddar@spsch.org). 
The school will organise a team to work on it on the 28th.

OFFERINGS DURING AUGUST. 
Church and Parallel service £  4,012
Sabbath School Mission offerings £  1,808
Tithes £22,863
As expected, offerings were lower during the holiday 
season but we know that many put their offerings aside 
to give on their return. Thank you for remembering that to 
maintain the church & continue our many outreach 
programmes our expense offering needs £1,231 weekly.
If you would like to know how to increase your giving by 
at least 25% at no cost to you, via the national Gift Aid 
scheme,  please see Jim Huzzey or Maritza Sabatier.

Stanborough Parallel Service
11.00am

Host 
Elder 
Praise Team 
Children’s Story  
Speaker
Sermon
Scripture Reading

Virginia Spleen
Terry Menkens

Pavle Milanovic
Tiwa Adebayo

Patrick Johnson
'The Mindset of a Disciple'

Matt: 16, 21-27

Sabbath School Announcements

Announcements

mailto:eguenin@gmail.com
mailto:pat@groats.co.uk
mailto:grecoromulo@yahoo.co.uk


11 am
‘If God so loved us, we also ought to love one another’

1 John 4:11

Introit

Silent Prayer

Call to Worship

Invocation 

Hymn 52 NAH 

Tithes & Offerings

Family Prayer

Children's Story

Meditation in Music

Scripture Reading

Hymn 485 NAH

Sermon

Hymn 214 SDAH

Benediction

'Holy Holy Holy'

'For all the Love
that from our earliest days

Has gladdened life
and guarded all our ways

We bring Thee, Lord
our song of grateful praise

Hallelujah! Hallelujah!'
NAH 593 v1

Please remain standing for hymn

‘I Sing the Mighty Power of God’

Paul Bellamy

Richard Poulton 

Helia Mateus

Luke 7: 18-22, Paul Bellamy

‘Hark! The Voice of Jesus Calling'

‘Jesus’ Real World Mission’
James Shepley

‘We Have This Hope’

James Shepley

Serving Elders:  Richard Poulton and Paul Bellamy
Organist: Joan Maxwell

Sat 15 Sep    Divine Service, 11am, Speaker James 
Shepley.  Parallel Service, Patrick Johnson
Messy Church

Mon 17 Sep Badminton Club, Stan. School, 5.30pm
Seniors Club, 2-4pm

Wed 19 Sep   Badminton Club, Stan. School, 5.30pm
Fri 21 Sep MacMillan Afternoon Tea, 3–4.30pm in the

Stanborough Centre
Sat 22 Sep Divine Service, 11am, Speaker Rafat Kamal. 

Parallel Service, Ian Sweeney
Pathfinders, 4-5.30pm

Sun 23 Sep Pathfinders, 9.45-12noon
Thu 27 Sep Health Meeting, 8pm

 

Pastoral Team
Paul R Clee
paulrclee@gmail.com
Tel: 01923 677883 / Mob: 07966 506647
DAY OFF: Monday

Ivana Mendez
ivanamendez@hotmail.co.uk
mobile: 07539 326780

Karin Wieczorek
 pastorkarinw@gmail.com

Mobile: 0770 681 3907
DAY OFF: Sunday

Stanborough Centre Office
Centre Manager: Michael Swain

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com   /   07962 320372 
AV Advance Requests/Bookings

spcavteam@gmail.com
AV Duty Assistant for September: Peter Cooper

DVD Recordings of Services
Available to order from the desk after the divine service

Stanborough Park College of Music
Jiae Ahn, Tel. 07837 404 261 / Email: spcmahn@gmail.com

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
Deadline is THURSDAY 3pm

*  *  *  *  *  *  *
SUNSET TIMES        Today:  7.14pm  Next Friday: 7.00pm

15 September 2012

Welcome To
Stanborough Park Church

Pastoral Team: Paul Clee & Karin Wieczorek
Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church

609 St Albans Road
Watford WD25 9JL

01923 894 664 
www.stanboroughchurch.org

www.livestream.com/stanboroughparkchurch

Contacts

To maintain reverence in the Services, please ensure that  
your MOBILE PHONE IS SWITCHED OFF.

The Armstrong Room is where families can take their  
children when they become restless or noisy.  Please 

respect others by keeping reverence in the Sanctuary.

Divine Service Diary
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